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June 1, 2010 
  

OPERATION OF CERTAIN WIRELESS 
MICROPHONES PROHIBITED AFTER JUNE 12, 2010 

  
Under a new FCC rule, anyone who uses a wireless microphone. or similar device, that operates in 
the 700 MHz Band will have to stop operating their wireless microphone, or similar device, no later 
than June 12, 2010. To see if this law affects your wireless microphone, check this Manufacturers 
Equipment list.  
  
All users of 700 MHz Band wireless microphones and similar devices - including theaters, churches, 
schools, conference centers, theme parks, sports leagues, and musicians - will need to retune or 
replace, if necessary, their equipment no later than June 12, 2010. Wireless microphones that 
operate outside of the 700 MHz Band are not affected. 
  
The FCC is only prohibiting the use of wireless microphones and similar devices that operate in the 
700 MHz Band. You may continue to use wireless microphones and similar devices that operate on 
other broadcast frequencies. Microphones and other similar devices with cords are not affected by 
the FCC's decision.  
  
Similar devices to wireless microphones are also known as equipment for "low power auxiliary 
stations." Typically, these devices can transmit over distances of 100 meters. Examples of similar 
devices include wireless intercoms, wireless in-ear monitors (IEM), wireless audio instrument links, 
and wireless cueing equipment. (also known as IFB). 
  
For more information please see the  Wireless Microphone Publications, Frequently Asked 
Questions or contact GrayRobinson's Communications, Cable & Broadband Law Team. 
  
  
  
Francisco "Frank" A. Rullan 
401 E. Las Olas Blvd., Suite 1850 
Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301 
Phone: 954-761-8111 
frank.rullan@gray-robinson.com  
  
  
Gary I. Resnick 
401 E. Las Olas Blvd., Suite 1850 
Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301 
Phone: 954-761-8111 
gary.resnick@gray-robinson.com 

 

GrayRobinson, P.A. provides a variety of legal services from 10 offices throughout Florida. The GrayRobinson e-mail lists are 
intended to provide information of general interest to the public and are not intended to offer legal advice about specific situations or 
problems. GrayRobinson does not intend to create an attorney-client relationship by offering this information, and anyone's review of 

the information shall not be deemed to create such a relationship. You should consult a lawyer if you have a legal matter requiring 
attention.  
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